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December 28, 2022
To All Resident District/City Commissioners & Deputies

IMPLEMENTATION OF PRESIDENTIAL DIRECTIVES ON
MOBILIZATION

As we conclude 2022; I take the opportunity to thank you for the great work
you have done this year and the extra energy you have invested in ensuring
that the government is felt by the people throughout the country. I wish you
a very prosperous 2023 filled with success in all your functions.

However, alongside the above; I wish to draw your attention to the following
presidential directives that require your strict immediate implementation and
going forward in 2023:

1- THE PRESIDENTIAL INITIATIVE TO COMPLETELY END AIDS AS A
PUBLIC HEALTH THREAT BY 2030

During Commemoration of the 2022 World AIDS day in Rukungiri District on
December 1, 2022; H.E the President directed that all RDCs/RCCs should
amplify the HIV/AIDS messages during their radio and TV talk shows. This is in
line with the presidential initiative to end AIDS as a public threat by the year
2030. For more information on this directive please contact Dr. Nelson Musoba,
the Director General of the Uganda AIDS Commission on 0772-45-52-54.

2- THE ISSUE OF ENDEMIC LAZINESS AMONG UGANDANS

On December 20" and December 23 2022; H.E the President raised a big
concern about lazy Ugandans who are not participating in producing wealth but
instead opt to idle away in trading centers. He referred to them as abakongozi
(time cheats). The RDCs/RCCs are directed to amplify messages that change
the mindsets of the people and drawing the young people to participate in



government poverty eradication programs such as Emyoga, PDM and Youth
Livelihood Program.

3- ACTIVITIES MANAGED UNDER THE OFFICE OF THE NRM NATIONAL
CHAIRMAN, KYAMBOGO

The above is the political office of the NRM National Chairman and Head of

State. The office is responsible for managing political mobilization and classified

assignments of the National Chairman.

You are aware that we are serving under the NRM government and our
appointing authority also doubles as the national chairman of the NRM. We
therefore need to support the activities of this office that are implemented in
your districts. These include mobilization of the masses to participate in
developmental programs aimed at boosting their incomes, reminding the people
of the four core principles of the NRM and assessing implementation of the NRM
Manifesto.

You are therefore required to provide the necessary support and back up to the
NRM National Chairman’s Office and the Bazukulu teams undertaking
mobilization activities in the field.

Additionally, you are requested to introduce the office teams to members of the
security committees of your respective districts for the purpose of coordination
and to avoid impersonation by subversive elements.

Please contact Hajat Hadijah Namyalo Uzeiye the Head of the NRM Chairman’s
Office and Senior Presidential Advisor-Political Affairs/Personal Assistant to the
NRM National Chairman and National Coordinator of the Bazzukulu. She can be
got on 041-4671957. You can also contact Mr. Kitata Ibrahim Almalik the
Office’s Public Relations Officer on 0775 549199.

Finally, I wish to communicate that in the second week of January 2023 we will
hold an administrative zoom meeting for all RDCs/RCCs and Deputies. We will
communicate to you the meeting codes.
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